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Spring Newsletter


MOOR FUN-SPRING 2015 

WELCOME
We would like to say a big HELLO and WELCOME to all those parents and children who are new to Moor Fun.  According to our super team of play workers Dawn, Janet and Jenny; all of our new recruits have settled in during the Autumn term and are now in full swing for the Spring term learning how to have even More Fun at Moor Fun.  There are loads of activities planned and new developments in the pipeline plus the results of our survey. Read on to find out more about what your children are going to be up to.
OLD BOOKS AND GAMES
A big thank you to all the parents and carers who have donated old games, toys and books to us here at Moor Fun. If you still have any surplus games and toys then they are always welcome. We donate all our old toys and games to charity once we have finished with them. 


NEW MEMBERS

Moor Fun is run by a committee of parents and school governors and can only survive as a charitable non for profit organisation by active participation from parents. We are now recruiting for anyone who can spare a little time to help Moor Fun develop and meet the needs and requirements of you and your children. Moor Fun will only exist through active involvement from parents of children who attend the club. We usually meet once a term to discuss any issues and plans to develop Moor Fun and its activities. Should you wish to offer your time and be involved in the decisions then please let Janet or Dawn know and we will be in contact with you. Please remember that this is your children’s club and all decisions are taken by the committee in order to develop the club in the way that you want for your children.  It therefore makes sense for you to have an active voice.   
OUTSIDE SPACE PROJECT
We now have received quotes for the outside space area and have now engaged a contractor. The aim is for the work to be completed for the Summer term. We will be creating an extended outside patio area for eating, playing and learning. A raised bed area for flowers, vegetables and herb growing will be created for the children to learn about and grow their own plants. New outside furniture will be placed on site along with new fencing to secure the rear area. We intend to introduce a sand pit and new play resources to compliment the space. 
Our recent increase in staffing will allow us to have staff both internally and externally, creating a new safe resource area utilising the outside space. We hope many of you will volunteer to help get the facility ready once the key ground works are completed. If you are not able



to help with the manual work but may be able to offer advice, assistance or donations of plants or equipment then please let us know. All help, advice or donations will be gratefully accepted. 

ACTIVITIES FOR THE SPRING TERM
Key activities and themes for the spring term are listed below. Photographs of some of the work so far appear throughout this newsletter. 

Completed the making of 3D Christmas trees.

Making snowflakes for the display board. Children will be taking them home once finished.

Making winter themed collages and pictures using cotton wool and recycled materials. 

Learning to use clay to make models.

Learning about and celebrating Chinese New Year through pictures and posters.

Circle time 

Each of these themed activities is spread over a two week period.

Creative and constructive play with Lego.

Board game competition ‘Best of Three’.

Pool Competition

Dressing up role plays

The children also have regulated time to use the pool table, PlayStation, T.V. and computer resources.

Dedicated times and areas are available for those children who wish to do their homework or read quietly. 

Story time for younger children.

Making puzzle animals to spell out names.

FILM NIGHT 
Film night continues to remain one of the most popular entertainment evenings. A rota is run where each child gets the opportunity to bring their favorite film into Moor Fun to share with the other children. You may have trouble getting your child to leave if the film has not completed so please accept our apologies in advance. Our tea time menu on this night tries to reflect a night at the cinema, adding a touch of fun (all films are checked before playing, that they are age appropriate to the audience). 



WEBSITE
Our newsletter and previous editions are now available online thanks to Mrs. Quarmby our IT Guru.  All our contact information, Ofsted report and specimen menus can be found on the school website on our own page http://www.melthammoor.org/moor-fun. 
CHRISTMAS SURVEY
Thank you to those of you who filled in our latest survey. This is how we monitor our performance, look to improve and make decisions affecting the club based on your responses. 
The key findings were:

60% of you were satisfied or extremely satisfiedwith the quality and type of food  served at Moor Fun.

Your key requirements for breakfast were in order; Healthy Options, Fruits, Hot Breakfast, Different Breads, Hot Drinks, Yogurt.

100% of you were happy for prices to increase by 25p per session in future.

The majority of you would be likely to use Moor Fun if it opened during school holidays.

100% of you were happy or very happy with the service provided by the staff at Moor Fun.

100% of you were happy or very happy with the range of activities and facilities offered at Moor Fun.

Some of the key comments left included; the size of food portions; the strictness of the staff and the Rota for activities is not quick enough or not being completed by all children. 

All these issues have been noted and the staff and managers will be addressing and rectifying these in the near future.

 


ATTENDANCE 
If your child is not attending a session at Moor Fun or they leave school through absence during the day could you please inform Moor Fun directly. The contact number for the club is 07514 289245. Many thanks for your help with this. 

VACANCIES
We now have some sessions available both morning and afternoon at Moor Fun. Please let us know if you require extra sessions or you know of anyone who may be in need of child care. 


INVOICING
Thank you to all of you who have signed up for email invoicing. Should you wish to receive your invoices by email please contact Mrs. Morelli at the school office. Her contact is:
Jane.Morelli@melthammoor.org. 
Do let her know if you change your address or contact details. You can also receive our newsletters this way. 

…AND FINALLY
As always if you have any queries, questions or suggestions to help develop the club please let the team know. This is you and your children’s club and we all want it to continue to be a safe, secure and above all fun environment for all. The children are our number one priority and the ‘smile count’ is one of our ways of checking their happiness. How are we doing this term?
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